BMFA Cornwall Sub-Area

6 Copes Gardens,Truro,Cornwall.17th February 2015

Minutes of Area Meeting Held 13/2/15, Clock & Key Inn, Trispen, Truro.

The meeting was opened at 7.15pm. by the chairman Pete Lander, who thanked members for their attendance. Apologies for absence had been received from Roly Smith and Ron Marking. The minutes of the last ordinary meeting held on 3/10/14 were read and approved as correct, and there were no matters arising from them. Moving to officers reports, our chairman had been enjoying the recent flying conditions (although cold) and hoped our various clubs were looking at ways to support events this year. The secretary expressed his gratitude to Pete Disney for forwarding the various papers that resulted from the January council meeting at Leicester, and all members who had seen these agreed that this feedback was most helpful. A letter had also been received from Truro in connection with their support for a group of Air Scouts who were being assisted in the building and operation of trainer models. Referring to the request to consider our strengths/weaknesses produced some debate as to the intentions of this and it was felt appropriate to postpone any decisions until our next meeting to allow further investigation . All members felt the CAA notices were excellent and we await clarification on how this is to proceed. Looking forward to our summer events Truro confirmed that they would be holding an Open Rally in July, date to be confirmed; St. Austell were holding a Chris Foss designs day in May and also their regular Fun-Day in September. Moving to a.o.b. Truro proposed that the Area consider donating £25 to the 1st Kernow Air Scout group to match the clubs own support, enabling the construction of training models for the groups use; the group were known to other clubs and the proposal was seconded by St. Austell and approved. There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.35pm. Next meeting scheduled for Friday 8th May.

Clubs present: Davidstow; St.Austell; R.C.Cornwall; Truro.

Paul Greet, Secretary.